
What’s on ~ July 2016 
03/07 Bawdsey Garage/Car Boot Sale – 10.00am-2.00pm, Through The Street 
09/07 St Mary’s Flower Festival – Theme ‘Celebrating Shakespeare’ Noon-6.00pm 
10/07 St Mary’s Flower Festival – 11.00am-5.00pm, Songs of Praise 6.30pm 
14/07 OAP Lunch – Noon, Bawdsey School.  Please pre-book on 411365 
16/07 Bawdsey Market – 2.00pm-4.00pm, the Hall 
16/07 Traditional English Tea Party – 2.00-5.00pm, 18 Hollesley Road, Alderton 
17/07 Transmitter Block open – 12.30-4.30pm 
20/07 Parish Council Meeting - 7.00pm, the Hall 
21/07 Jazz Group - 7.30pm, the Hall 
30/07 Shottisham Fete – Noon, Recreation Ground 

“The Hall” – Village Hall, Bawdsey 
Deben Ferry Every day, 10.00am-5.00pm 
Boathouse Café Open every day from 4 July, 11.00am-5.00pm 
Coffee Republic Warren Hill daily 8.00am-2.45pm/Weekends 8.45am-1.00pm 
Poppies (nr Sandlings School) open every Wed/Fri, 9.00am-1.00pm 
Suffolk Punch Trust Café Wednesday – Monday, 10.30am-5.00pm 
Mobile Grocer Every Thurs, 12.15pm-12.45pm, the Village Hall 
Woodbridge & District Safer Neighbourhood Team Tel: 01473 613500, email: 

woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk.  Dial 101 when less urgent than 999. 
Zumba! Hollesley Village Hall, Thursdays 1.00-2.00pm.  Sarah 07956 623228 
Bowls Interested in playing indoor or outdoor bowls.  Contact Rawdon 411459 
 

CHURCH SERVICES 
 Alderton Bawdsey Ramsholt 

3 8.00am Holy Communion   

10 8.00pm Holy Communion 6.30pm Songs of Praise 11.00am Matins 

17 8.00am Holy Communion   

24 8.00am Holy Communion 11.00am Morning Praise 11.00 Holy Communion 

31 11.00am Battle of the Somme 
Commemoration Service 

  

Also Morning Prayer - Mondays 9.00am Alderton/Wednesdays 9.30am Bawdsey 
For weddings, baptisms, visits, activities, or to tell us something – contact Rev Ruth 
Hatchett (01394 412052) 
If you’d like your Bulletin emailed to you or if you have any future items please email 
louiselennard127@btinternet.com. 

 

CATERING VACANCY  
HEAD OF KITCHEN, BAWDSEY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

15 HOURS PER WEEK PLUS CASUAL HOURS 
MONDAY–FRIDAY, 9.45am–12.45pm, SALARY £4649.37 

38.6 WEEKS ~ TERM TIME ONLY 
FOR MORE DETAILS PLEASE CONTACT MARIE MALKIN 07966387331 

 
Nearly new and good quality sale of nursery equipment, 
babies/children's clothes and toys at Sutton Memorial Hall on 
Saturday 9 July at 2.00pm.  To book a table contact 01394 412035.  
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BAWDSEY VILLAGE GARAGE & CAR BOOT SALE – 3 JULY, 10.00AM-2.00PM 

It’s not too late to take part and make some money.  £5 entry.  Contact Pat 411459. 
 

TEA PARTY TO CELEBRATE THE QUEEN’S 90th BIRTHDAY 

A big, big thank you to Lou, Sue, Anne-Marie, Rebecca and Jenny who made the 
Queen’s 90th Birthday tea party so memorable. 

 
Thank you to everyone who came – it was a lovely, relaxed afternoon and even 
the weather was on our side.  Thanks to Mike and Gary for erecting the tents and 
to everyone who helped clear up. 

 
ROB DUNCAN RETIRES FROM BAWDSEY SCHOOL 

It is with very sad hearts that everyone at Bawdsey School will be saying goodbye 
to Rob when he retires in July. He has been an integral part of the school, and such 
an inspiration to the children that he has taught over the past 22 years. 
Rob completed a 4 year BEd degree at Didsbury, Manchester in 1987 and 
immediately secured a position at Rushmere Primary School as a Key Stage 2 
Teacher.  In 1995 Rob moved to Bawdsey School where he spent most of his years 
as a much loved Year 5/6 teacher and Deputy Head.  In April 2014 Rob stepped up 
as acting head and was appointed Headteacher in October 2014.  He will be sorely 
missed, but we expect him to visit regularly with updates on his birding adventures! 
It would be lovely if you could drop in to school between 3.00-6.00pm on the last 
day of term (Thursday 21 July) to wish Rob well in his retirement. Past and present 
pupils, parents, staff and governors, friends of Bawdsey School and members of 
the local community would be most welcome. 
 

TRADITIONAL AFTERNOON TEA, 16 JULY, 2.00-5.00PM 
18 Hollesley Road, Alderton ~ Everyone welcome ~ Free entry 

Raffle ~ Tombola ~ Trade stalls ~ Refreshments ~ Cream Teas ~ Cakes 
Anyone who would like to donate a cake, raffle prize or items for the tombola 
please call Bev on 07867 335916.  Stall holders welcome - please call Bev to book. 
Proceeds in aid of Over the Rainbow Children's Charity.  Reg no 1163971. 

 
BAWDSEY FETE 

Despite the really blowy conditions we still managed to make £4,200 towards our 
yearly expenses.  A wonderful achievement for all those involved.  Without the 
commitment of many people in the village, Shingle Street and friends and family it 
could not take place.  A personal thank you to all those who helped set up and 
especially those at the end clearing up.  The opening by Terry Butcher certainly 
made a difference to our numbers which otherwise may not have been so good on 
such a windy day. 

mailto:woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk


ST MARY’S CHURCH NOTES 
Sunday 10 July Flower Festival Songs of Praise led by Revd Ruth Hatchett, 
6.30pm.  Saturday 16 July Messy Church Noon-2.00pm for families including 
carers and grandparents.  Bible study activities and games – FREE lunch provided.  
All Saints Hollesley.  Contact Di Barnard 411079.  Sunday 17 July Café Sundae on 
the theme of Christian Journey ‘Into Deep Water’.  9.30am led by Revd Michael 
Hatchett and Elder Judy Foulger.  Sunday 24 July Morning Praise 11.00am led by 
Reader Lydia Calvesbert and Elder Joy Andrews.  Sunday 31 July at Alderton 

11.00am service to mark the Centenary of the Battle of the Somme 2016 with an 
exhibition prepared by Judy Foulger with art work by Bawdsey Primary School.  The 
exhibition will run from 2 July–18 November to be added to by the Alexanders 
International School from September.  Spring Clean The Church is in need of a 

spring clean prior to the flower festival.  Willing helping hands to join the PCC 
members are most welcome to assist on Tuesday 5 July at 2.00pm.  

FLOWER FESTIVAL 

9/10 July – 12.00-6.00pm on Saturday, 11.00am-5.30pm on Sunday.  Contributions 
welcomed on ‘Celebrating Shakespeare’ theme, 2016 being the 400th anniversary 
of his death.  Songs of Praise 6.30pm on Sunday.  Objects, programmes, pictures, 
welcome as well as flowers.  Light lunches/teas available in the marquee. 

 
PLAY AREA, RECREATION GROUND – HELP WANTED 

Some of the equipment has been cleaned of moss, but there is still some to do.  If 
you like your children using the play area, or you would like to lend a hand please 
come on 13 July at 6.00pm and bring a bucket and sponge or scrubbing brush 
(detergent supplied).  Many hands make light work and a safe play environment. 
 

BAWDSEY SCHOOL APPOINTS NEW HEAD 

Bawdsey School is delighted to be appointing Katie Butler as new Headteacher 
with effect from September.  (See a short introduction below).  The Headteacher 
vacancy attracted several outstanding candidates: a testimony to the attractiveness 
of the school, its staff and, especially, the wonderful pupils.  Governors were set a 
challenging task in the selection - following a rigorous and arduous process a 
unanimous decision was made to appoint Mrs. Butler.  We know the community will 
join us in welcoming Mrs Butler and support her to build upon the excellent work 
and strong foundations that Mr Duncan and his team have built over many years. 
My name is Mrs Katie Butler. I will have the pleasure of becoming Headteacher of 
Bawdsey CEVCP School in September. I am currently working at Piper’s Vale CP 
School, a big primary school in Ipswich. Before this I have worked in three rural 
schools, two of medium size and one smaller than Bawdsey primary. I have 
experience of how smaller schools work and the family, nurturing feel that I will be 
looking to continue. I live locally with my husband and two young children so I 
understand the area and know how Bawdsey school provides an amazing array of 
unique opportunities for the pupils, with an inclusive Christian ethos. My aim is to 
help the school to continue with its excellent approach but also to be rated by all as 
completely outstanding. I know after having met the passionate staff, governors, 
dedicated pupils and welcoming parents we will make a formidable team. I look 
forward to meeting you all and working with the children in September. 

NEWS FROM THE SUFFOLK PUNCH TRUST 
We are excited to announce the recent arrival of three beautiful foals and all taking 
to their new adventures very well!  Our young horses are back in training and our 
volunteers are hard at work making our Suffolk Heritage Garden look fantastic.  We 
are now open every day except Tuesdays - remember you only pay admission 
once per year; re-admission is free for the next 12 months!  Admission to our Café 
is always free. Over the summer holidays we will be running Children’s Discovery 
Wednesdays with a range of activities to get involved in.  Events coming up are: 
• Immersion Theatres - The Wizard of Oz, an open air performance with live music 

and dazzling costumes. 24 July, 4.00pm. Ticket Office 08712 200260 or 
www.seetickets.com. 

• Suffolk Bygones, 28 & 29 August, 10.30am–5.00pm 
For more information visit our website www.suffolkpunchtrust.org. 
 

HAVERGATE ADVENTURE AUGUST 2016 
EXPLORE SUFFOLK’S ONLY ISLAND 

For just three days in August the RSPB’s annual Havergate Adventure organised 
and guided by the RSPB Woodbridge Local Group will take place. We want to 
introduce you to birds and other wildlife whatever your age or experience so we will 
guide you to this secret place in the Alde/Ore estuary to discover its wild lagoons 
which are home to some wonderful wildlife.  Homemade refreshments available to 
purchase and binoculars available to borrow so you do not miss anything. 
Saturday 13 August-Monday 15 August.  Guided tours last 2 hours 40 minutes.  
Boats leave Orford Quay every hour from 09.30am-13.30pm.  Boats carry a 
maximum of 12 persons.  Adults £12.00 Under 16 £3.00.  Tickets may be booked in 
advance from Minsmere RSPB reserve – 01728 648281 – from Friday 1 July. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
Mary Warner's Educational Foundation: The trustees of the charity are looking to 
make a fresh set of grants to students at their next meeting in September. The 
grants are for students under 25 who may be in need of financial assistance and 
cover young people at school, college, university or any other institution of further 
education approved by the board including technical and professional. It can also 
cover clothing, tools, instruments, travel expenses or books to assist with 
education. Application forms from Cross Ram and Co Solicitors, 18 The 
Thoroughfare, Halesworth, Suffolk IP19 8AJ. They suggest applications are made 
after exam results are known and if applicable a college place has been confirmed. 
The village Telephone Box can only be used for reverse charge calls via the 

operator (100) and emergency calls. The credit card facility has been removed. 
Next PC Meeting: Wednesday 20 July, 7.00pm in the Village Hall.  All welcome. 

 

WOODBRIDGE STATION OPEN DAY 
Saturday 30 July 2016 ~ Gates open 1000-1600 

23 Parachute Engineer Regiment Rock Barracks (Satnav IP12 3LU) 
Attractions include: Military displays and demonstrations; The Band of the 
Parachute Regiment; Kids activities; Locally produced food/refreshments. FREE 
ADMISSION.  Freedom of Woodbridge Parade, Friday 29 July, Market Hill, 1300. 

http://www.seetickets.com/
http://www.suffolkpunchtrust.org/


 


